The Passive Club


Meeting minutes for May 19, 2010
1. Meeting called to order at 11:10 am by President Robert Mann.
Reminder: Please be on time to meetings so we can begin on time!
2. Partners Present (cons/ ttm): John Janci (0/1), Alan Hull (0/1), Robert Mann (0/0), Arlene Dietz (0/1), Manny Sullano (0/2), Stacy Emadi (0/4), Suresh Vankineni (0/0),  Jan Young (0/1), Sherry Steinhauer (0/1), Manmadha Pasari (2/3), Morresa Meyer (0/1),
3. Partner(s) Absent: Manuel Rodriguez (0/1), Sumalatha Kalwala (0/2), Gopal Kamat (0/4)
4. Visitors/New Members: Percy Antonio
5. Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer Manny Sulano reported the following financial information for the club:

a. Cash available in the bank:  $     21.02
b. Cash received: 
$ 1151.20
c. Fees
$       6.99
d. Holdback
$       6.99
e. Cash available for investing $ 1150.21
Tax Basis – $ 13,743.47 (4/30)
Market Value of Investments – $ 16,345.43 (4/30) 

Capital Gains/Losses –
Unrealized (Gains)/Losses Disbursed $ 0.00

    
Unallocated Earnings - (Losses) $   $32.35
Dividends this Month – (4/20/2010 thru 5/18/2010)$  0.0
Dividends YTD – (01/01/2010 thru 5/18/2010)      $ 76.62
Current Share Value – $ 7.687
Previous Month Value – $ 7.506
All Time High Share Value – $ 7.687 on 4/30/2010
Motion to accept Treasurer Report by President Bob Mann and seconded by John Janci.  Motion approved. 

6. 
Secretary Report:
Motion to accept Secretary Report by Jan Young and seconded by Manu Pasari. Motion approved.
7. 
New Business: Bob Mann/Al Hull/John Janci will review Vanguard equivalents to present to us at June meeting. John suggested to members that we should look at allocation of assets and see if we think they reflect our asset goals for the upcoming year. Bob will send out link for us to review.
8.
Portfolio Actions:

Vice President Allen Hull proposed that we purchase EFA ($628.10) and VWO ($530.08), from available funds of $ 1158.21.  President Bob Mann motioned to accept and Suresh Vankinemi seconded the motion. Motion approved.

9. Meeting adjourned at: 11:29 am.
Respectfully submitted, 
By Arlene Dietz

